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OCTOBER 6, 2023 

Dear Resident or Property Owner, 

The Village of Kimberly is constructing a concrete bicycle and pedestrian trail in 2024. The trail 

will be placed on the south side of Kennedy Avenue and the west side of Marcella Street and 

will connect with existing trail stubs at Cobblestone Lane/Kennedy Avenue, Eisenhower 

Drive/Kennedy Avenue, and the bike lane/sidewalk on W. Kimberly Avenue.  This project is 

being funded by the Wisconsin Department of Transportation - Transportation Alternatives 

Program Grant (WisDOT TAP) and the Village of Kimberly.  

The project will include some tree removal and crossing driveway aprons within the right of 

way of businesses on the south side of Kennedy Avenue. Excavation and repaving in concrete 

will be completed as the trail is constructed in Summer 2024. Exact project schedule and 

contractor contact information will be shared after the project goes to bid and a contract is 

awarded in Spring of 2024.  

The Village of Kimberly is holding a Public Information Meeting for the project on Monday, 

October 23rd, 2023, from 4:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. in the Evergreen Room at the Village of 

Kimberly Municipal Complex, 515 W. Kimberly Avenue.  

After the Public Information Meeting, all project information will be posted to the Village’s 

project page at https://www.vokimberly.org/departments/street-department/construction-

projects/ to include the presentation from the meeting and any updates as they occur.  

Questions may be directed to 920-788-7507 or via email at hfemal@vokimberlywi.gov.  

Sincerely, 

Holly M. Femal, MS, CTRS 

COMMUNITY ENRICHMENT DIRECTOR 
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